



S V Pritt-Roberts M.Ed. Deputy Head Academic

Email: vicky.pritt-roberts@ellesmere.com

25th February 2020

Dear Parents,

I write with a further update relating to the Novel Coronavirus. We are monitoring the situation regularly through government guidance and note the recent incidents in Europe, in particular Northern Italy. To help us continue to monitor and assess things it would be helpful if you could let us know if your child travelled to Northern Italy over half term. If travel to this region took place would you email your child's tutor with details of where they visited and the date they returned to the UK.

The other areas that are being monitored are mainland China, Hong Kong, Taiwan, Thailand, Japan, Republic of Korea, Singapore, Malaysia, Macau, Iran, Vietnam, Cambodia, Laos and Myanmar. Our students from these areas did not travel home over half term but I provide you with this information should you have family members that may have done so.

The guidance requires individuals who travel from those countries to self-isolate and seek medical help immediately if they have any flu-like symptoms such as a cold, fever, headache or sore throat.

Yours sincerely,

S.Y. Post-Roberto

Ellesmere College, Ellesmere, Shropshire SY12 9AB Tel: 01691 622321 Fax: 01691 623286